
 

 

Activity Report 2024  
 

Dear members, friends of ProNepal! 

 
Another exciting and intense year lies behind us and thanks to your loyalty and 
support, we have once again been able to implement numerous projects for 
the benefit of the Nepalese population.  
The following review provides information about the activities of the ProNepal 
association in the past year. For detailed information on individual projects with 
corresponding pictures and videos, please visit our website: 
www.pronepal.org. 
 
Now to the projects and relief efforts that were implemented in cooperation 
with our Nepalese partners: 

 Those affected by the flood disaster in the Kathmandu Valley received 
emergency aid, which was quickly implemented through our appeal for 
donations and the good organisation of our partner SEO. ‘ 

 At two schools near Sanga, school meals were provided for 165 children 
(Tiffin programme SEO). ‘ 

 At the school in Saimarang, 95 schoolchildren again received a warm 
meal every day thanks to our support. «  

 The rent was paid for the knitting project that has been running since 
2019. «  

 All twelve children/young people at the Sahayogi home were supported 
by our sponsors.  

 A total of 55 children receive support through our sponsorship 
programme, which, among other things, gives them access to a solid 
education.  

 Together with the association Amici trentini, the rent for the Sahayogi 
home was paid. The student  Sulav is able to benefit from a course at a 
high school of applied sciences thanks to the support of his sponsor. The 
hospitalisation and subsequent rehabilitation of the unfortunate Sulav 
was made possible by donations from our association.  

 And last but not least, our drinking water project in Majuwa: The project 
application was submitted to the Provincial Office for External Relations 
and Voluntary Work on time and partial funding was granted. After some 
delays in the awarding of the work, the foundation stone was laid on 19 



February 2025 as part of a ceremony. This project will provide around 
100 households and 550 people with access to clean drinking water.  

 
Now to the activities carried out in South Tyrol:  
 

 On 29 September, the 20th anniversary of our association was celebrated 
at the Fragsburg - an all-round successful celebration and certainly the 
highlight of our association's year.  

 12 flea markets and a Christmas market were held in Meran to collect 
donations. We would like to take this opportunity to thank all our hard-
working helpers once again.  

 In addition, a desk calendar with Nepalese motifs was designed and sold 
at various events.  

 Thanks to these various activities, we have been able to attract several 
new members, which is why the current membership stands at 82.  

 Twice during the year, a report about our association appeared in the Alto 
Adige.  

 ‘In September (and again in October) there was an interview about our 
association on RAI South Tyrol, and the program ‘Das Frühstücksradio 
am Feiertag’ on 9 December was dedicated entirely to our association.’ 
 

During the year, several board meetings were held, as well as the annual 
general meeting in April. The association's website was constantly maintained 
and updated, and our association is also present in social media. The 
newsletter was created and sent five times to keep members and friends up to 
date. In particular, the Christmas letter with the appeal for donations was well 
received and brought the association encouraging donations, for which we 
thank you very much.  
 
Merano, March 2025 

The President: 

Riccardo Ruffini 
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